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Message from Mr Poultney:  

Last week’s Horticultural Show saw us blessed with 
some lovely sunny weather. The children at Broadway 
First School all had a piece of craft on display with 
animal masks, scarecrow spoons and paper weights 
amongst the pieces exhibited. Some of our children 
were fortunate enough to win a prize with the creations 
by Alan, Felicity and Oliver all being recognised. I 
know quite a few families visited and I even managed 
to bump into a few of you on my travels. Well done to 
everyone. 

All of our families will have received an email today 
regarding our public consultation into expanding our 
Laugh ‘n’ Learn preschool provision to accept children 
from 9 months old at the Children’s Centre. We believe 
this is a really exciting idea to help provide our local 
community with an option it currently does not have 
whilst also strengthening links with the neighbouring 
playschool and supporting our school in the future. You 
are welcome to provide your views by visiting 
www.broadway.worcs.sch.uk/consultation.  

 

We are in the process of arranging a Harvest Festival 
service with Reverend Michelle Ward  at the start of 
October. We would therefore really appreciate some 
harvest donations that will be put towards the Broad-
way Community Foodbank. A list of suitable items can 
be found at www.stmichaelsbroadway.org/broadway-
community-foodbank. Your support is very much appre-
ciated.  

Enjoy your weekend.  

Respect Awards 

 Donaldson Layton 

 Dahl   Kaiya 

 Seuss  Hugo 

 Morpurgo  Charlie 

       

House Points 

Lygon 50  Russell  69 

Morris 58  Eadburgha 55 

Attendance this week 

Donaldson  99% 

Dahl   97% 

Seuss   100% 

Morpurgo  94% 

Halloween Spooktacular!!! 

Coming soon !!   

Friday 25th October  

 

All children are invited to come to school 

dressed in Halloween outfits and take part in 

some spooky Science activities!!!! 

http://www.broadway.worcs.sch.uk/consultation
https://www.stmichaelsbroadway.org/broadway-community-foodbank
https://www.stmichaelsbroadway.org/broadway-community-foodbank


Donaldson (Class 1) 
The Donaldson Class have really enjoyed creating self-portraits and shar-
ing toys from home that represent their interest and likes. We shared these 
in circle time and practised our 'good listening skills' to listen to each other 
and take turns talking. In PE, we have explored our gross motor skills with 
beanbag balancing, throwing and catching and with football with Ms Jones. 
We  have practiced counting different objects, actions and sounds in Maths 
and have completed daily fine motor activities to support mark making and 
use of tools, such as tweezers, cutting with scissors, rolling playdough and 
tracing patterns. The children have loved making masks and dressing up as 

superheroes, creating narratives with their friends in their role play!   

Morpurgo (Class 4) 

In Science this week, we have been learning how to read food 
labels to identify the nutritional value of different food. We prac-
tised reading the information on packaging, before presenting this 
information on a bar chart. In Computing, we have been learning 
how to use search engines safely, and explored the differences 
between different search engines, such as Google, Bing and Duck 
Duck Go!  

Seuss (Class 3) 

We have had a very busy week in Seuss. We have been learning the Uku-
lele, we can't wait to impress you with our music.  We have also been 
writing advertisements for Stonehenge and learning all about life at Ska-
ra Brae. In Science, we have been looking at food groups, such as Protein 
and Dairy. This has then been topped off by exploring Wifredo Lamm's 
masterpieces, and creating our own. Talking of masterpieces.... Well done 
Seuss class for entering the Broadway Show Scarecrow Competition at 
the weekend, and winning 1st, 2nd and 3rd place!  Marvellous work chil-
dren!  

Dahl (Class 2) 

We've had a great week in Dahl Class! In Science, we went on a tree hunt 
around the school grounds and took photos with the iPads. After this, we 
wondered how we could find out what trees they are - we decided to use 
their leaves to identify what tree it was. They were great at this - proper 
scientists! In Topic, we have learned about the United Kingdom and where 
the four countries are located on the map. In French, with Mrs 
Edgecombe, we learned how to introduce somebody by saying il s'appelle 
and elle s'appelle. Well done everyone!  



Laugh ‘n’ Learn Preschool   

In Laugh ‘n’ Learn Preschool, we’ve really got into our daily routine and have 
thoroughly enjoyed the story, “The don’t panic gang”. We have played games 
to help build our listening skills in phonics and in Maths we have looked at 
collections which would contain fewer than. In Forest School, we have created 
our own natural paints and this week we learnt how to say hello, goodbye 
and have started to count in French! Fantastic focus everyone, well done! 
 
 

School Photographs 

Timelock Photography are coming to take individual and sibling photographs of all the children on 
Wednesday 25th September in the morning.  If you have younger siblings who do not yet attend the 
school there will be an opportunity for them to have their photographs taken at approx. 8.30 
am/8.45am, before the school day commences.  Please make sure the children are looking extra smart 
on this day!   

Nasal Flu Vaccinations 

The NHS are coming into school on Thursday 10th October in the morning to administer nasal flu vac-
cinations to all children in Years R—5, who have parental consent.  Please follow the instructions given 
on the information sent out.  As stated, please complete the form even if you do not wish your child/ren 
to have it, as the NHS needs this for their records.  Link to sign up for the vaccination https://
midlands.schoolvaccination.uk/flu/2024/Worcestershire 

 

Next week:         

Monday 23rd September    

Tuesday 24th September  9am Friends meeting—come and join us! 

      Piano lessons PM  

      3.15pm Table Tennis Club with Ken Baker week 3 

Wednesday 25th September  Book & Biscuit for Class 1  - Preschool parents only 

      Time Lock photography in school individual & siblings—8.30-12pm 

      FAME music sessions for Classes 3 & 4 in PM 

      3.15 pm Gymnastics with KO Sports week 3 

Thursday 26th September  Year 3 swimming 1pm 

      3.15 pm Team Games for KS2 week 3 

Friday 27th September   3.15 pm Singing Club with Miss Pearson.  Finishes 4pm 

 

 

 


